WEST FELTON METHODIST CHAPEL


It’s been a difficult couple of years, but thank God we are still here!

Although many things opened during the various lockdowns, churches were one of the last to do so.  And we are still not able to worship as we would wish.  In West Felton Methodist Chapel we still sit socially distanced and, depending on who leads our service, still sometimes have to wear masks.   Although there are only a few of us, we do like a good sing – but this has not been easy or pleasant while wearing a mask!  

Easter is a very important time for the Church, and thankfully for the first time in 3 years we will be able to gather together to celebrate on Easter morning.

Like most denominations, the Methodist Church does not have enough ministers to go round, so one Sunday in the month we do join with the Methodists in Oswestry for a service.  

We resumed our coffee mornings last year – just slowly at first with only a few people joining us for what we called ‘coffee and chat’ as we realised some people were still very nervous about gathering inside, and we understood that.  However, as the months have passed we are seeing more people return to joining us for a few hours on the first Thursday of the month.   And at the end of April we  are planning our first fish and chip supper  for over 2 years.

Our schoolroom is once again available for hire.  Like the Village Hall, some of our groups have not yet returned, but on the other hand one or two new ones have started.

The Methodist Church has changed its rules on how many members a church must have to retain its independence, so this could be another difficult year for us.  I sincerely hope I will still have the opportunity of making a report next year.
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